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November 2018 NEWSLETTER 

Our 2nd Annual Christmas Party is December 7th—It is coming together 
and will be a family friendly event. We are limited to 150 people so it is first 
come, first served as far as registering goes. So please get your registration 
in soon if you would like to attend the event. There will be Door Prizes, a 
Gun Safe Raffle, Adult Gun Raffle, Youth Gun Raffle, Coloring Contest, 
Youth Prize Table, Silent Auction Table, Bucket Raffle and a Ladies Only 
Raffle Table.  Santa will be there as well—see the flyer in this publication on 
how to register. 

DONATIONS—We welcome all donations to either our Christmas Party or 
for our Annual Fundraising Banquet held on April 6, 2019.  If you know of a 
business that would donate or do a buy one get one offer, please let us 
know. We would love to feature local businesses. 

Tax Deductible Donation Reminder—We are a non-profit organization, 
please remember that your cash donations are tax deductible. If you are 
looking for additional tax write offs for this years taxes, make sure to get 
your donation in by December 31st. 

**CHAPTER MEETING DATE CHANGE** 

We are changing the day of the Chapter meeting to the Third Tuesday of the 
month at Prime Time Sports Bar and Grill in Forest Grove. 

 

**ALERT**—Due to THANKSGIVING, NOVEMBERS CHAPTER 
MEETING WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 14TH 

Welcome to our newest TV Chapter Members 
Zachery Ashby, Joe Brewer, Garrett Coop, Brad Hodges, Joey Keys,  

Cody Martin, Trevor Miller, Bob Nations, Scott Nations, Josh Reynolds,  
Lora Varju, Roger Varju and John Wright  

The Quarterly Gun Giveaway—OHA members, 12 years of age and over, 
that attend our Chapter meetings, will receive one ticket entry into the   
giveaway, for each chapter meeting they attend. The prize for this quarter is 
a Howa 1500 6.5 Creedmoor. You do not need to be present to win. All win-
ners are responsible for their background check fees.  

Incentive Raffle—At our Chapter meetings, we also host an incentive 
drawing for that evening.  Tickets are $1 per ticket and you must be there to 
purchase them. Prizes are various hunting items and the tickets are drawn 
after the guest speaker is finished. 

NEWSLETTER IN EMAIL—If you would prefer to receive your Chapter  
Newsletter by email instead of receiving a copy in the mail, please send an email 
stating your request to Melody Kind at hidden_valley1@hotmail.com or call her at 
503-502-0611.  



A Great Big THANK YOU goes to Dr. Bob Bullard—from Cornelius Veterinary Clinic on talking with 
us about our furry hunting partners. He handed out a great Pet First Aid Kit sheet of items that should be 
included in a pet first aid kit. He talked about basic care and general guidelines for keeping your animal 
healthy and happy.  
 

For most of us they are members of the family and not just pets.   He provided a lot of great information 
about every facet of your pets health. Some was pretty intuitive like feeding your pet a nutritious diet. Un-
less your vet tells you to, you should not put your pet on these fad diets like Raw and Grain Free as they 
can have other unintended consequences. He also shared that the majority of skin issues are flea related 
and that your pets should be on a flea regiment from 10 weeks old through life. Allergies are very hard to 
diagnose because much of it is flea related as well. Ear Care is very important and harder to clear up 
completely once infection sets in. He says that people need better education sharing that their dog should 
have their ears washed once a week as a preventative. Lay your pet on their side flush it and massage it  
in for a minute, then wipe out.  

Here is an interesting tidbit to think about, if you are     
going to a region where rattle snakes are, there is a rattle 
snake vaccine available that will give your dogs, over 
30lbs, a real fighting chance if they have it when they get 
bit.   

Thanks Bob for talking with us and 
answering our questions.  



If you have any hunting photos that you would like to share in our newsletter, please send digital images to 
tvcoha@outlook.com  or email Melody Kind — hidden_valley@hotmail.com or text them to 503-502-0611 

 
Above left is Wayne Conrad with his first moose. Above middle is Josh Nihart’s first Wyoming 
antelope.  Above right is Broc Boland’s Eastside buck. Below left is Josh Nihart’s 2nd Wyoming  
antelope and Below right is Marty Lund’s Wyoming antelope. Congratulations everyone! 









********************************************************* 
SAVE THE DATE our 36TH ANNUAL BANQUET on APRIL 6, 2019 
Same location—NW Events & Environments, Hillsboro, Oregon 

For early registration, contact Melody Kind at 503-502-0611 

********************************************************* 

November 6, Tuesday — Board Meeting 7pm at  21523 SW Kristin Ct, Aloha OR 97003 

 November 14, *WEDNESDAY*—Chapter Meeting at PrimeTime Restaurant & Sports Bar  

 4450 Pacific Avenue, Forest Grove OR 97116 

 dinner at 6pm and the meeting beings at 7pm 

**Our Guest Speaker this month will be Charlie Middleton—Oregon Tag Guide Author 

December Chapter Meeting—Christmas Party—December 7, 2018 

OHA Tualatin Valley Chapter Upcoming Events 

 

UPCOMING HUNTING DEADLINES 
 

November 9—Deadline to purchase Coast 1st Season Elk Tags 
 

November 10-13—Coast Elk Season Open 
 

November 16—Deadline to purchase Coast 2nd Season Elk Tags 
 
 

November 17-23—Coast 2nd Elk Season Open 

****Notice the November Chapter Meeting was moved to a week sooner and a 
day later to avoid conflict with the first Coast Hunt and Thanksgiving.**** 

It is Wednesday November 14th 

Newsletter by Melody Kind 
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ADVERTISING — We offer advertising for a flat rate of $100 per year.  This will be in the form of a business card, 
included somewhere in the newsletter.  If you are interested in advertising your business, please send an email to 
TVCOHA@outlook.com and we will get you the information. 

NOVEMBER  2018 NEWSLETTER 

CHAPTER RAFFLE 
 

Our Next Chapter Raffle has started — Contact a board member to get tickets, come to an  
upcoming event or Chapter Meeting or contact Melody at 503 -502-0611. If you win, then you have your  
choice of the following—Howa 1500 20” Hvy .308 w/Bipod & Scope ($899),  
Springfield Armory XDM .45 ($659) or a  Legacy Pointer O/U 20 Ga. Shotgun ($674).  

Tickets are 1 ticket for $5 or 5 tickets for $20.  

The drawing will be held on Friday, December 7, 2018 at 8:00 pm at our Christmas Party  
at the Meriwether Nat ’l Golf Club in Hillsboro.   
There are 1000 tickets printed—License #R4930A. 


